Updating of the Strategic Plan and revision of the Biodiversity Target
At its tenth meeting, in October 2010, the Conference of the Parties is due to adopt a new Strategic Plan for the Convention and a new Biodiversity Target.
The current Strategic Plan (2002-2010) was adopted in decision VI/26 and includes, as its mission, the 2010 Biodiversity Target to achieve, by 2010, a significant reduction in the rate of biodiversity loss as a contribution to poverty alleviation and the benefit of all life on Earth. A framework to assess progress towards the target was adopted at COP-7 and refined at COP-8.

Preliminary discussions on the topic of revising the Strategic Plan were held at the second meeting of the Working Group on Review of Implementation of the Convention, in July 2007.

At its ninth meeting, in May 2008, the Conference of the Parties agreed on the process for the revision of the Strategic Plan (Decision IX/9). COP took note of the note by the Executive Secretary (UNEP/CBD/COP/9/14/add.1) and invited further submissions from Parties and observers. 

On the basis of the submissions, the fourth national reports, the in-depth reviews of the programmes of work of the Convention, the findings of the Millennium Ecosystem Assessment and other material gathered for the preparation of the third edition of the Global Biodiversity Outlook, the Executive Secretary will prepare a synthesis/analysis of issues relevant to the revision and updating of the Strategic Plan. A first version of this will be circulated for review by Parties and others in early 2009, and a revised synthesis/analysis will be made available to the third meeting of the Working Group on Review of Implementation of the Convention, together with a draft updated Strategic Plan. The Working Group will develop a draft decision on the matter for the consideration of the Conference of the Parties at its tenth meeting. 
Further information:

· COP Decision IX/9 of the process for revising the Strategic Plan
· Note by the Executive Secretary: Updating and Revision of the Strategic Plan  (UNEP/CBD/COP/9/14/add.1)
· Previous views and submissions by Parties and observers:

· Views expressed by Parties in their statements to WGRI-2. 

· Submission from Portugal and the EC, on behalf of the European Union.



